

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE CABINET HELD ON 30th JUNE 2022

PRESENT: Councillor J Oates (Chair), Councillors R Pritchard (Vice-Chair),

M Bailey, T Clements, S Doyle, A Farrell and M Summers

The following officers were present: Andrew Barratt (Chief Executive), Anica Goodwin (Executive Director Organisation), Matthew Fletcher (Head of Economic Development and Regeneration) and Tracey Pointon (Legal Admin & Democratic Services Manager)

8 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence

9 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2022 were approved as a correct record.

(Moved by Councillor M Summers and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

10 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no Declarations of Interest.

11 QUESTION TIME:

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC NO. 1 Under Schedule 4, 13, Mr H Loxton asked the Portfolio Holder for Finance, Risk and Customer Services Councillor M Bailey, the following question:-

On the 30th May 2022 the council provided an update on the energy rebate. The update stated that 8,877 letters had been issued to non-direct debit payers with how to claim the £150.00 rebate from the post office. Could you please confirm how many of those letters had actually been sent to residents, and how many are included in the ones being issued by the post office over the three weeks from the 28th June?

Councillor Marie Bailey gave the following answer: -

Cabinet 30 June 2022

As at 30th May, the Council had sent the required data file to the Post Office for them to issue the letters to the 8,877 non-direct debit payers. As you will appreciate, the Post Office need to put processes in place to ensure that they are able to manage the large number of cash payments expected at individual branches. In order to make sure that cash is available when people visit their Post Office to collect it, they are sending the letters out over three weeks from 28th June. Although no letters had been sent to residents as at 30th May, they should have started to be delivered from 28th June with residents starting to collect the cash payments from this week.

Mr Loxton asked the following supplementary Question

After an update on 30th May residents were told to expect letters in the next couple of weeks which were never sent. At what date did the Council know that the letters had not been sent.

Councillor Bailey provided the following written answer

The update was posted on the Councils website on 30 May 2022. At this point the Authority had uploaded a large data file to the Post Office of 8,877 letters. It was our understanding after discussions with a representative at the Post Office that they would commence the printing and distribution of these letters commencing the end of May 2022 and into June 2022.

On the 8 June 2022 there was an update meeting with Senior Management at the Post office to assess their progress. Regrettably they confirmed that they had not been able to post the letters out at this point. They reasoned that this was a large scale job which involved the logistics to ensure that sufficient cash would be available at local Post Office branches together with sufficiently trained and upskilled Post Office staff - in fact adding additional resources at branches to deal with this increased demand. This they confirmed is being done across the country to deal with the substantial demand for their resources.

We have since worked with them on this matter to try to lessen any further delays. It involved the logistics and a revised service delivery plan. Hence the update on the Councils website on the 15 June which confirmed the updated delivery dates with the Post Office.

I can confirm the Post Office have been posting out these letters as per the revised service delivery plan.

The Authority and its staff are working tirelessly on energy rebates ensuring that all its qualifying residents receive their energy rebate before the date of 30 September 2022 specified within Government guidance. We are confident that we will achieve this target in good time.

We have been open and honest throughout, and all information/updates were posted as soon as the arrangements were finalised.

Cabinet 30 June 2022

12 MATTERS REFERRED TO THE CABINET IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PROCEDURE RULES

None

13 FUTURE HIGH STREETS FUND UPDATE

Report of the Leader of the Council to update Cabinet on the progress of the Future High Streets Fund programme.

RESOLVED: That Cabinet

Noted the Report. Corporate Scrutiny have also endorsed the report.

(Moved by Councillor J Oates and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

14 STAFFORDSHIRE SUSTAINABILITY BOARD - VISION 2022-2023

Report of the Leader of the Council to outline the recent work undertaken by the Staffordshire Sustainability Board and to endorse the Vision and Base Pledge

RESOLVED: That Cabinet

Endorsed the Vision and Base Pledge

(Moved by Councillor J Oates and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

15 PROPOSALS FOR COUNCILLOR PROJECT GRANTS

Report of the Portfolio Holder for Skills, Planning, Economy & Waste and Portfolio Holder for Voluntary Sector, Town Centre, Evening Economy & Community Safety to consider proposals for grant funding for Councillor lead project funds.

RESOLVED: That Cabinet

- Approved proposals and process for Councillor Project Grants
- 2. approved delegation to the Nominations and Grants Committee to consider and endorse project funding
- 3. agreed the retained funding of £9,747.53 underspend on Community grants in 2021/22 (PM1865); and

Cabinet 30 June 2022

> 4. approved the retention of any future years underspend on the Community grants budget (GS1002 31551) for allocation to the project grants until 2027 (to not exceed £50,000)

(Moved by Councillor M Summers and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

Cabinet thanked Councillor Summers and Officers involved in compiling the report.

16 NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY

Report of the Portfolio Holder for Skills, Planning and Waste to agree a process for neighbourhood CIL spending.

RESOLVED: That Cabinet

agreed the approach to the distribution of neighbourhood CIL money

(Moved by Councillor S Doyle and seconded by Councillor M Summers)

17 **GRANTS AWARDED 1ST APRIL 2021-31ST MARCH 2022**

Report of the Portfolio Holder for Voluntary sector, Town Centre, Evening economy & Community Safety to inform Members of the Community Grants, Councillor Grants, and Festive Grants awards made during 2021/22

RESOLVED: That Cabinet

endorsed the outturn of the Nomination and Grants Sub-Committee

(Moved by Councillor M Summers and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

18 **EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC**

RESOLVED: That members of the press and public be now excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item on the grounds that the business involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1,2 3 and 4 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended).

(Moved by Councillor J Oates and seconded by Councillor R

Cabinet 30 June 2022

Pritchard)

19 SOLWAY CLOSE

Resolved: that the recommendations in the report be approved.

(Moved by Councillor J Oates and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard)

20 REVIEW OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES

Resolved: that the recommendations in the report be approved (Moved by Councillor T Clements and seconded by Councillor M Bailey)

Leader